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Cavan County Council
Ballyjamesduff Municipal District
Minutes of Meeting held on Wednesday, 9 December 2015 in Museum, Ballyjamesduff
Presiding:
Councillor (Cllr) Noel Connell, Cathaoirleach 
Present:
Councillors (Cllr), Paddy O’Reilly, Winston Bennott, Philip Brady, Paddy Smith,
In attendance:     Kevin Sexton Municipal Manager (M.M)   
        Emer Coveney, John Donohoe Community & Enterprise

        Bernice Smith, Meetings Administrator. 
Cllr. N. Connell, Cathaoirleach opened the meeting and welcomed everybody.  
Apologies received from Cllr. S.P O’Reilly. 
There was one item on the Agenda

Consideration of Draft Local Economic and Community Plan (LECP)
John Donohoe Community and Enterprise gave a synopsis on the Local Economic and Community Plan.  John fully explained the works carried out to date, remaining tasks and the time frame.
Emer Coveney, Community and Enterprise explained the actions completed and in particular the items that have been added since our last meeting. 
Cllr. W Bennett informed us that the community in Munterconnaught have won a national award of a ¼ million for the provision of broadband for their area.  
Cllr P O’Reilly asked that we should strongly encourage Diaspora with the multinational corporation in New York and encourage business to come to Cavan.  He also pointed out that St Patrick’s Day was not the right time to be doing this.  Cllr. W Bennett concurred with Cllr P O’Reilly and that there should be a designated person in the USA to get people back.  Cllr P Smith enquired about grants for start up business and help in dealing with new regulation and rules.    Cllr. N. Connell concurred with both previous councilors that help for start up new small business was essential.   Cllr P O’Reilly pointed out that it was only this year that Virginia Forest was promoted on the council’s web site.  John O Donohoe stated that it was the role of Leader to help with small start up business and they should be liaising with the enterprise office. 
Cllr P O’Reilly asked in relation to Objection 6.3 (d) that plans for the Town Hall in Cavan would this be competing with the theatre in Virginia?   Cllr P Smith stated that everyone was interested in heritage sites but the issue of having to employ an architect and the cost involved was a big issue.  There were qualified people in the council that could do the job of overseeing the heritage sites.  Cllr P O’Reilly asked about financial support for Virginia and Arvagh shows.  Both are the longest serving agricultural shows in the County and they attract large crowds.   He requested that a Calendar of events for the county should be compiled promoting the County.  Cllr. W Bennett concurred with Cllr. P Smith with the issue of the cost of heritage projects and that staff of Cavan County Council were well capable of doing the job.  He also concurred with Cllr P O’Reilly that a calendar of events to promote the county and more support for Virginia and Arvagh shows.  Cllr P Brady concurred with both councilors on this issue.  Cllr P O’Reilly stated that he would like to see the council develop a business park at the site of the N3 and requested that Cavan County Council construct the entrance.  Cllr. N. Connell requested that we should ask the IDA to carry out an assessment in Cavan and Cllr P Brady concurred with this.  Cllr P O’Reilly stated that Cavan is linked with counties Louth and Monaghan but we are the poor relation.    

The Cathaoirleach brought the meeting to an end and thanked everyone for coming
